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This work presents a framework for a tool where insights can be derived from data on past
landslide events to inform response to future scenarios. While the premise is exciting and
such a tool would be useful to inform decision making, I reject this manuscript for
publication as I think the underlying methods should be reconsidered. Below, I explain
why I have made my decision and provide suggestions for improvement.

My main reason for rejecting the manuscript is that the data inputs do not capture many
important charactertistcs of landslides that may influence how impactful, in terms of
casualties, a landslide may be. Some examples of these factors include, antecedent soil
moisture1,2 and slope material properties3. In addition, in this study, the only landslide
types considered were slides, falls and topples, despite the fact that other landslide types
(most notably, debris flows) do occur in Bangladesh. I understand that simple factors may
have been chosen for ease of use and general applicability. However, inferring the impact
of a future landslide with this tool would be problematic when landslide types, which are
not reflected in the training data, are triggered. Debris flows, as previously mentioned,
have resulted in many casualties yet their relationship with rainfall and antecedent soil
mositure is complex 1,2. Thus, if your tool is used to estimate impacts from a debris flow
users may respond in an inappropriate manner as the tool has not been trained using
debris flow data and thus, cannot capture the potential impacts of a landslide of that type.

 There is also no assessment of the predictive performance of the tool. As the tool has
currently been developed, the results would be misleading and likely improperly used by
the anticipated end-user (e.g., emergency managers).

In addition to these general comments, the manuscript lacks clarity which ultimately
impacts the reproducibility of the work. One example of this is the lack of explanation for
the rainfall data used. It is not clear what rainfall corresponds to in the context of this
study (e.g., average, maximum), how it has been measured (e.g., rain gauge, satellite)
and at what scale (e.g., specific landslide, adminstrative boundary etc.). Even if the data



used is gathered from another source a summary of that data and how it was collected
should still be mentioned in the text. While this is one example where clarity could be
improved, there were many other instances where further clarification of data and
methods used would be helpful.

To summarize, I think the topic of this work should be explored further; however, caution
needs to be taken when developing a tool meant to inform those decision makers without
technical expertise. In the next iteration of this work, the complex nature of landslide
processes needs to be addressed somehow. The methods and data used need to be
carefully documented and explained so that others can reproduce the work. The
performace of the model should also be assessed and discussed. Limitations and
uncertainty in the ‘insights’ being provided need to be clearly communicated to the end
user.
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